
Village of Lagrange Committee of Whole Minutes

Record of Proceedings

October 12, 2017

Council President Kincannon started the Committee of Whole meeting at 6:45 pm Members present Honer, Price, Gregory, Kincannon, Dill and Karpinski.

The LaGrange Township Trustees have requested a Work Session with Village Officials to discuss forming a fire district at 6:30PM before the November 9, 2017 Regular Council Meeting.  Regular Council Meeting will take place directly after the work session.  Council discussed having a Public Hearing at a future date for the residents of the Village to discuss the seceding from the Township at the new Village hall (the old Keystone school).  
The Key Collaborative Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) for grant funding expires at the end of the year.  A resident questioned what has been done and what can be done to extend or have a new MOU.  It will be discussed at the October 26, 2017 Committee of the Whole meeting at 7PM.  

Kincannon discussed a potential new Village website.  He spoke with Emerge about who owns the Village domain name.  Emerge stated that the Village owns the domain name and that Emerge is listed simply as a contact.  Kent Iler, a local computer specialist quoted $35.00 a month hosting fee and offered template suggestions.  Two employees would be in charge of a new website.  Currently, the Village pays a yearly fee to Emerge and is then charged a large amount for minimal changes to the website.  

There was discussion on the progress of the wastewater treatment plant expansion.  Sukey stated that the Ohio EPA is issuing an unreasonable demand.  There are several other plants that have not been required to install a clarifier based off of peak flow.  

A tour will be scheduled possibly the first meeting of December for Council to visit the new Village Hall and see the progress.  

There being no further business, Kincannon adjourned at 7:23PM.  
.
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